From: Meghan De Amaral
To: Kimberly Lile Dowty
Cc: Nancy Carrales

Subject: FW: WARNING: Unauthorized Fraudulent COVID-19 Home Test Kits

Date: Monday, March 23, 2020 2:53:24 PM

Attachments: Outlook-cid image0.png

Outlook-cid image0.png
Outlook-cid image0.png
Outlook-cid image0.png
Outlook-cid image0.png
Outlook-cid image0.png
Outlook-cid image0.png

image001.png

Kim,

Definitely something the COGs should be aware of / distribute to and through local PIOs. Thanks!

From: owner-dc22sherman@ep.nctcog.org On Behalf Of

Brian Brockett

Sent: Monday, March 23, 2020 2:11 PM

To: DC 22-Sherman < dc22sherman@ep.nctcog.org>

Subject: [DC22SHERMAN] WARNING: Unauthorized Fraudulent COVID-19 Home Test Kits

Dear EM Partners:

The JIC is working on getting this out, however if y'all can also begin getting ahead of this scam, it would be great. See the below from the FDA.

Sincerely,

Brian Brockett, TEM®

District Coordinator

Texas Division of Emergency Management

Cell: 903-328-7504



https://tdem.texas.gov/covid-19/

Subject: please help alert consumers in your area about unauthorized fraudulent COVID-19 home test kits

The U.S. Food & Drug Administration (FDA) released an announcement last Friday March 20th, that warns consumers about unauthorized fraudulent coronavirus tests. Please help us get the word out

to consumers.

Briefly, the agency is beginning to see unauthorized fraudulent test kits that are being marketed to test for COVID-19 in the home. We want to alert the American public that, at this time, the FDA has not authorized any test that is available to purchase for testing at home for COVID-19. The FDA sees the public health value in expanding the availability of COVID-19 testing through safe and accurate tests that may include home collection, and we are actively working with test developers to bring this to fruition.

Fraudulent health claims, tests, and products can pose serious health risks. They may keep some patients from seeking care or delay necessary medical treatment. The FDA will take appropriate action to protect consumers from bad actors who take advantage of a crisis to deceive the public by marketing tests that pose risks to patient health.

We have already identified and issued warning letters to companies found selling and promoting fraudulent items, and we expect additional such actions will be forthcoming. Additionally, we are stepping up enforcement at ports of entry, including International Mail Facilities, to ensure these fraudulent products that originate outside the country do not enter through our borders.

If you are aware of fraudulent test kits for COVID-19, please report them to the FDA. Reports may be sent via email to: FDA-COVID-19-Fraudulent-Products@fda.hhs.gov. We will continue to aggressively pursue those who place the public health at risk and hold bad actors accountable. Actions may include issuing warning letters, seizures or injunctions. The FDA will continue to pursue those who place the public health at risk.

The link to the press release is as follows: https://www.fda.gov/news-events/pressannouncements/coronavirus-covid-19-update-fda-alerts-consumers-about-unauthorized-fraudulentcovid-19-test-kits.

With appreciation,

Lisa Theirl

Health Communications Specialist

Office of Regulatory Affairs Office of Communications and Project Management U.S. Food and Drug Administration **Dallas District Office** Tel: 214-253-5266 BB: 214-846-9762 lisa.theirl@fda.hhs.gov













CAUTION: This email was received from an EXTERNAL source, use caution when clicking links or opening attachments.

If you believe this to be a malicious and/or phishing email, please send this email as an attachment to SPAM@dps.texas.gov.

To unsubscribe from the DC22SHERMAN list, click the following link: https://EP.NCTCOG.ORG/scripts/wa-NCTCOG.exe?SUBED1=DC22SHERMAN&A=1